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Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No. 132-A
Committee:   Technology


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to requiring that all public meetings be webcast.

	Sponsors:  By Council Members Brewer, Dromm, Ferreras, James, Koppell, Lander, Mark-Viverito, Palma, Reyna, Rodriguez, Rose, Van Bramer, Williams, Garodnick, Foster, Vacca, Jackson and Halloran



	Summary of Legislation:    Proposed Int. No. 132-A would require that all City agencies, committees, commissions, task forces, and the City Council record their open meetings in digital video format and webcast the meeting live where practicable. Recordings shall be archived and made available to the public on the City’s website, or, in the case of the council, on the council’s website not more than 72 hours after the adjournment of the meeting or hearing recorded. 


	Effective Date:   This local law would take effect ninety days after its enactment.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   Fiscal 2015

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY14
FY Succeeding

Effective FY15
Full Fiscal

Impact FY15
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$230,000
$100,000
$100,000
Net

$230,000
$100,000
$100,000



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  Based on the review of the various funding requirements, the implementation of this legislation would require $180,000 for initial one-time expenses for equipment and training for the approximately 18 City entities that do not currently webcast open meetings.  The annual expense to webcast these public meetings would require additional baseline funding of $100,000.  Because this legislation would go into effect midway through the fiscal year, the fiscal 2014 expenses, including start-up costs, would total $230,000.


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund.


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division 
                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:   John Russell, Principal Legislative Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed By:  Latonia Mckinney, Deputy Director, and Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel


	History:     This legislation was introduced to the full Council on April 14, 2010 as Intro. 132 and referred to the Committee on Technology. On April 29 2013, the Committee on Technology held a hearing on Intro. 132 and the legislation was laid over.  An amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 132-A, will be considered by the Committee on November 14, 2013, and upon successful vote of the Committee, Proposed Intro. 132-A will be submitted to the Full Council for a vote.
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